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K-ABC Channel 7 Follows Up on Board Decision on the Wilshire Bus Rapid Transit Project

K-ABC Channel 7 today followed up on yesterday’s Board decision for the Wilshire Bus Rapid Transit project, interviewing Brad McAllister, Executive Office Countywide Planning & Development for the story which is scheduled to run later tonight.
Ethics Department Rebundles Gifts from Vendors, Contractors Sent to Employees and ‘Regifts’ to Local Charities

Chief Ethics Officer Karen Gorman reminds any employee who receives a gift with a value of $10 or more from an outside company to “regift” the item by turning it over to the Ethics Department for donation to local charity. It’s all in good cheer.

The purpose of the rule on gifts, according to our Employee Code of Conduct, is “to assure the public that public employees are not influenced to show favoritism to a contractor based on receiving gifts or for being rewarded for doing his or her job in a way that will benefit the giver of the gift.”

Under Metro policy a gift from a Metro bidder or contractor must be returned or donated to a charity. In such instances, the Ethics Department can collect the gifts from employees and donate the items to charity, and provide the employees with records of the transaction.

Gifts typically sent to employees or departments range from candy and cookies to more expensive items. Not so typical are gifts that require recipes and/or refrigeration, such as the large box of farm-fresh artichokes sent to Chief Communications Officer Matt Raymond on Thursday. 
The gift was dutifully delivered to Ethics. See photo.
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/artichokes.pdf
Status Report P3010 New Light Rail Vehicles RFP
We released our third Request for Proposals (RFP) amendment today providing responses to 89 written and oral questions submitted by interested parties seeking clarification of RFP requirements and requests for modifications to contract terms and technical specifications. The amendment incorporates 45 minor revisions to the RFP requirements. 

The Light Rail Vehicles (LRV) RFP P3010 was issued to 186 interested parties, from 135 firms as of Thursday, December 9, 2010. The due date for Proposals remains February 11, 2011.

Inquiries concerning this procurement during the blackout period must be directed to Victor Ramirez, Manager, Contract Administration, at (213) 922-1059, ramirezv@metro.net. 
Procurement Postings for Next Week
Glass Replacement & Installation Services IFB

Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) No. PS113367047, for a qualified contractor for glass replacement and installation services for Metro rail facilities. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from December 10, 2010 through January 30, 2011.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Jean Davis, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-1041.
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, I will be attending Supervisor Yaroslavsky’s Holiday Reception. I will also be participating in this year’s Fred Jordan Mission’s “Stuff a Bus” event and speaking at our All Hand Meeting. 



	

	








